MINUTES OF THE GRAND ISLE INDEPENDENT 

LEVEE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING

THURSDAY, SEPTEMBER 28, 2017
11:00 A.M.

The Grand Isle Independent Levee District met on Thursday, September 28, 2017, at 
11:00 a.m. in a regular meeting at the Grand Isle Multiplex Center with the following commissioners:

Present:  3 Commissioners – David Camardelle, Kelly Besson, Sr. and Arthur Bellanger 

Absent: 0 
President Camardelle called the meeting to order and then led with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a prayer.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger, and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on September 15, 2017 as read.

Mr. Joe Chauvin from GIS Engineering gave the following report: 1. The quarterly levee inspection was performed yesterday. Hebert Street levee needs some repairs from cracks along the slope. Grass needs to be sprayed to better view the levee in several spots.   2. Commissioners need to decide where Reach 3 alignment will go. 3. The levee board needs to consider bidding out jobs that might be needed in case of a storm. Bid jobs now and you can use the contractor under emergency conditions or whenever a problem arises. 4. Capital Outlay is due November 1 and we are working on submitting a package for the levee district.
President Camardelle stated that GIS Engineers will submit to Capital Outlay for new pumps and levees. The levee board needs to take a boat ride to decide on the placement of the rock breakwater in Bayou Thunder.  A meeting will take place with Wildlife and Fisheries concerning the air strip in Baton Rouge.  President Camardelle thanked the commissioners, Jefferson Parish Officials, Governor and staff, CPRA, town officials and the port commission for supporting with Elmer’s Island to open for visitors and building an air strip.  President Camardelle also thanked the elected officials for monitoring the weather and having a plan to help with tidal surges if the weather warrants and to help build a temporary levee or some type of sand bags. The levee board will continue the segmented breakwaters on the north side of Grand Isle whenever money becomes available.
A motion was made by Commissioner Bellanger, seconded by Commissioner Besson, and unanimously agreed to approve the expenses associated with operating the levee district.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger, and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 11:58 p.m.
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